
From: Chambers - Hatcher VP  

Sent: Wednesday, 18 October 2017 8:22 AM 
To: 'Christopher Nowland'; Michael Harmer; David Bates; Luis Izzo; Kyle Scott; Emily Slaytor; Andrew 

Crabb; Matt Galbraith; 'kamna.muddagouni@nortonrosefulbright.com'; 
Sean.Morrissey@ahansw.com.au 

Subject: RE: AM2016/30 Alpine Resorts Award 

 
Dear Parties, 
 
Re: AM2016/30 Alpine Resorts Award – Australian Ski Association Form F52 order for the 
production of documents  
 
The Full Bench has considered the applications for orders for the production of documents made on 
behalf of the Australian Ski Areas Association on 10 and 12 October 2017, and the submissions in 
response made on behalf of Australian Business Industrial, the NSW Business Chamber Ltd and the 
Thredbo Chamber of Commerce on 11 October 2017. 
 
The Full Bench has determined not to make the orders sought. The Full Bench considers that the 
documents sought have insufficient relevance to the issues in contest, and it would be oppressive to 
require the businesses the subject of the proposed orders to produce the required documents 
having regard to the scope and nature of the documents sought and the proximity of the 
commencement of the hearing. 
 
Kind regards,  
 
Helen Hamberger 
Associate to Vice President Hatcher  
 
Fair Work Commission  
Tel: (02) 9308 1812 
Fax: (02) 9380 6990  
chambers.hatcher.vp@fwc.gov.au          
 
Level 10 Tower Terrace 
80 William Street  
East Sydney NSW 2011 
www.fwc.gov.au 
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